
Supplemental Information on the National 9-1-1 Profile Database

https://www. 911resourcecenter.org/code/9-1-1ProfileDatabase.aspx

NHTSA is proposing to collect and aggregate information from state level reporting entities that
can be used to measure the progress of 9-1-1 authorities across the country in enhancing their 
existing operations and migrating to more advanced – Internet-Protocol-enabled emergency 
networks.  The data will be maintained in a “National 9-1-1 Profile Database.”  One of the 
objectives of the National 9-1-1 Program is to develop, collect, and disseminate information 
concerning practices, procedures, and technology used in the implementation of E9-1-1 
services and to support 9-1-1 Public Safety Answering Points (PSAPs) and related state and local
public safety agencies for 9-1-1 deployment and operations.  The National 9-1-1 profile 
database can be used to follow the progress of 9-1-1 authorities in enhancing their existing 
systems and implementing next-generation networks for more advanced systems.

The National 911 Program is housed within the Office of EMS here @ NHTSA.  
It is charged with several tasks, including the one mentioned below regarding the development,
collection and dissemination of information related to 911.
Currently, there is nothing available to the 911 community that measures progress of 911 Call 
Centers in implementing new technology.  This has become very important, because as the 
public continues to use more and more advanced forms of personal communication, the 911 
Call Centers have had a lot of trouble keeping up (for example – most 911 Call Centers cannot 
receive text messages, photos, or video).  We are attempting to collect/provide information 
with this data collection. The Web site has been set up so that a State 911 agency can register 
and then enter their data online.  The States would submit data on what kinds of technology 
they have implemented and NHTSA would make that information available.


